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MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:
July 6, 2016
TIME:
10:00 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, III, Chairman
Donald Ocker

John Jensen



Thomas Orisich




Tammy Moore
OTHERS

PRESENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director

James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director



Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General


Pat Simon, MSS


Leigh Hoyt, Board Administrator



Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist

ABSENT:
Daniel Lavelle 
CALL TO ORDER

John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:34 a.m.
MINUTES

A motion (I) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Tom Orisich and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the June 1, 2016 meeting without changes.  
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Don Ocker provided the status of two active complaints:

16-LS-05
In pre-charge review 
16-LS-07
Investigating  

A motion (II) was made by John Jensen, seconded by Tom Orisich, and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee’s report.
NEW BUSINESS


Steve Long reported that he received a request for a post-exam review of a state specific exam. It was noted that most tests given by outside vendors do not allow applicants to review the actual exam. A diagnostic report is provided that addresses the examinee’s performance without exposing the exam to security problems.

Melina Trust confirmed that Section §15-308 of the statute allows an applicant who has failed the exam to request a review of the test within 60 days of receiving their scoring notification.

Mr. Long suggested that the Board follow NCEES’s examination model which allows for a diagnostic report to be produced. 


A motion (III) was made by Tom Orisich, seconded by Don Ocker, and unanimously carried, to send a letter to the examinee who requested the review stating that we will provide a diagnostic report of his performance. Steve Long will obtain the exam and meet with Dan Lavelle.

The Board also discussed the need to create a policy addressing the move from pencil-and-paper to year-round computer-based testing for state-specific examinations. Mr. Long observed that the NCEES examination policy would be appropriate to model, except that exams do not have to be given at the same intervals due to the small number of examinees.  It was decided that the state specific exams should initially be given four times a year. It was agreed that this arrangement will be revisited if it is not appropriate. John Mettee requested that Mr. Long explore software that will randomize the exam questions. 

Tom Orisich asked about policy regarding personal items and open book exams. Mr. Long suggested that we follow NCEES policies for pencil and paper exams. Mr. Orisich asked if the Board has legal standing to administer the exams. Milena Trust advised that the Board has the legal authority to administer the exams.
OLD business 

The Board revisited COMAR 09.13 Chapter 07 “Educational Equivalency Requirements”.  Milena Trust discussed John Mettee’s revisions to the chart “Guideline for Minimum Number Experience Hours per Surveying Category by Licensing Track”. The Board agreed that these numbers were correct. Ms. Trust will revise the regulation to reflect the new chart.

The Board discussed the draft regulation for CPC requirements. Milena Trust noted that the draft eliminates category A and B, carry-forward credits, and outcome measures. The Board agreed that these changes make the regulations more streamlined and business-friendly. It was confirmed that the revised regulations are still required to go through the formal regulatory process, but the Board is pleased with the work of the CPC Committee. John Mettee asked that the Board review the draft and be prepared to discuss it at the next meeting. Tom Orisich asked if the CPC Committee reviewed the NCEES model law for CPC requirements. Milena Trust affirmed and stated that we will continue work on the Concept Sheet for the revised regulation.
Correspondence 

There was no correspondence to discuss.
Executive Director’s Report 


Steve Long informed the Board that there will be an Ethics Training course provided by the Ethics Commission on September 7, 2016, from 10am – 11am. It was noted that all the Boards will be receiving this training. The Board meeting will start after the training session.

Pat Simon asked if the Board will release email addresses to the public. Steve Long explained that only business email addresses will be released. All communication between the Department and the licensee will be via the personal email address.
BOARD COUNSEL’s REPORT

 Milena Trust reported that she will be providing training on the North Carolina Dental Board decision in the future. Detailed information will be forthcoming.
MSS REPORT

Pat Simon reissued the MSS invitation to the Board to participate in the 2016 Fall Conference, from October 28 -29, located on Solomon’s Island. Mr. Simon asked if it would be possible for the Board to answer questions from the floor and allow for follow-up questions. John Mettee accepted the invitation but suggested that the format remain the same as last year so that answers would be comprehensive. The Board requested that the questions be submitted no later than the September Board meeting. John Mettee offered to have the Board present certificates to new licensees at the conference.

Mr. Simon mentioned a recent law case in Pennsylvania involving surveying and GIS mapping. The PA Board fined a company for surveying without a license. The decision was overturned by the local court. Mr. Simon asked if the Board was reviewing Maryland’s definition of surveying to prevent incidents like this from occurring in Maryland. Tom Orisich stated that the Board was looking into forming a committee to review the definition of surveying using Kentucky’s definition. 

Applications for Review
The following application for reciprocity was approved:    Joseph Vidakovich

Following a review of the above application by a minimum of two board members, a motion (IV) was made and unanimously carried.
OTHER business 

A motion (V), made by Tom Orisich and seconded by John Jenson, to reinstate Donald Ocker as Vice-Chairman of the Board was unanimously carried. The Board formally thanked Mr. Ocker for his service.


John Mettee introduced Tammy Moore, the new consumer member, to the Board. The Board expressed their appreciation for her service. 
The Board noted that the next Board meeting is scheduled for 10 a.m. on August 3, 2016.   
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, a motion (VI ) was made by Tom Orisich, seconded by John Jensen and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:58 p.m.

(
Without Corrections



With Corrections
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